 Parish of Stanstead

Draft Minutes of the meeting of the Parish Council

Held on Thursday, 24th November 2016
Present     Cllr. J. Boyes, Cllr Cleveland, Cllr D Wilson, Cllr. N. Theobald, Cllr C. Johnsen  and Mr M Holt(BDC), Mr S Plumb (BDC), and Mr D Kemp (SCC)
01.11.16
The Chairman welcomed those present to the meeting, opening business at 20.00 hours. Apologies were received from.
02.11.16    There was no declarations of interest 
03.11.16    There were no Applications for Dispensation.
04.11.16    All were in agreement to sign the minutes of 29th September 2016, 7th Novembers true records.
05.11.16    Public Forum.
1. There were two comment from members of the public regarding the ditch running from Lower St along the back of the Community Centre. It seems that the dich recently overflowed and it was noted that the ditch needed clearing. County Councillor Kemp advised that there is no record as to the ownership of the ditch therefore it was difficult to determine who is responsible for clearing it. Cllr Boyes advised that the Parish Council were not responsible as it was not owned by the Parish. There was a debate as to who would pay clearing the ditch and the two members of the public whose properties are alongside the ditch said that they would not pay. County Councillor Kemp suggested that he may be able to help finance it from his locality fund but would not be able to finance the whole project. There was some confusion as to where the ditch is filling and breaching so Cllr Cleveland said he would have a look. The clerk was asked to get a quotation to clear the ditch once the location had been determined.
2. Police Report. None.
3. County Councillors Report. This was given and is available on Stanstead Village Website. 
4. District Councillors Report. Babergh District Council is moving its main office to Endeavour House in Ipswich. Suffolk and Norfolk will not be merging and discussions are still taking place among District Councils.
06.11.16
To Consider Planning Applications

Applications Received:  None
Previous Applications:

The following application decision by Babergh was noted.

B/16/01265 | Outline- Erection of 1 no. dwelling. | Highbank Nursery, The Hill, Stanstead, SUDBURY, CO10 9AP  - Pending Decision
07.11.16    Playground
1. To receive an update regarding weekly inspection – No issues were recorded
08.11.16
Tarmaccing on Path no. 8 
The path has been scraped and cleaned and all agreed it was in a better state than expected. Cllr Theobold suggested waiting until Spring and getting it sprayed and gritted. 
09.11.16
Wi Fi for Community Centre is running successfully and being used by members. It was agreed this itenm need not be on future agendas unless required.
10.11.16

Discussed arranging a special meeting to discuss the council’s finances and how any proposed projects, including installing an electric winder for the tower clock. The clerk was asked to get a quotation.
11.11.16

Approved payment of First Aid Course for Community Centre Staff
12.11.16
The clerk advised that a Work Place Pension Scheme had to be offered to all employees of the Parish Council but he would be accepting one so no action needs to take place.
13.11.16
Clerk Report. 
· The clerk advised the council that the precept needed to be set at the next full meeting and it was suggested that a 2% increase should be made. 

· The Chair advised that Paul Worricker had completed his annual repairs in the paly area and it was agreed to pay £100 to cover his costs.

· The council ere pleased to hear that Clare Johnson is now a signatory for the council.
14.11.16
Financial Matters:

· Invoices/accounts for payment since the last meeting approved.

· Receipts since last meeting were approved.

· Statement of Account were approved.

15.11.16     Councillors were asked if there were any matter they wanted to discuss at the next meeting of the Parish Council and were reminded that the Clerk needs to be told at least four days before that meeting. 
Meeting was declared closed at 22:15 hours

Date of next full meeting: Monday 30th January 2017 at 8:00pm
(The agenda can be seen on the village website http://stanstead.onesuffolk.net/ )
Enquiries to Roy Weedon email stansteadpc@gmail.com

